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MEMO 

 

 

DATE: October 12, 2016 

 

TO:  David Weil 

 

FROM: Rick Davis, KPFF Consulting Engineers 

 

RE:  Harvard-Westlake Parking Structure 

  KPFF Job #109046 

 

The design of the parking structure and pedestrian bridge indicates that, in 

certain locations, drilled (concrete) pile foundations are to be used and that  

such drilled piles be anchored at least eight feet into bedrock. The project’s 

structural engineer, John A. Martin & Associates, has designed a preliminary 

foundation plan that incorporates the results of detailed geotechnical testing 

of onsite soils and bedrock conditions. The installation of the foundations will 

require the excavation of 1,221 cubic yards of soil, calculated as follows: 
 

 

The 1,221 cubic yards of excavation was included in the 140,00 total cubic  

yards of grading referenced in the Recirculated Draft EIR (February, 2016). 

 

For reference see attached:  

 

  John A. Martin & Associates, Inc. 75% Structural Schematic Design 

Report, Dated May 13, 2015 (Pages 2 thru 9) 
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